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Dear Parents/Guardians of the 2013-2014 Oakleaf Junior High Officer Team,

Congratulations on your child being selected for the 2013-2014 Oakleaf Junior High Officer
Team! There were a lot of applicants and through the interview and application process the panel of
judges decided that your child has the qualifications it takes to be an FFA Officer. This is a great
opportunity for these students to become involved with this great organization and learn what is takes
to be a leader. There are a lot of responsibilities that go along with this opportunity. Students must
always stay on top of their school work and attendance at school is extremely important.

One of the first responsibilities of the Officer Team is to attend the Oakleaf FFA Officer Retreat
in July. This was stated in the officer application packet as a mandatory event. This event is mandatory
for our new Officer Team because we take this time to plan out our entire year of FFA Events. The team
will participate in leadership workshops and bond together as an Officer Team. This year we have
selected to stay at Camp Chowenwaw in Green Cove Springs, FL. The dates of our Officer Retreat are
July 31st- August 1st. This is during the week so it will not interfere with anyone’s summer weekend.
Both Oakleaf High School and Junior High School FFA Chapter Officers will be attending this event. For
majority of the time, students will be separated by chapter to complete workshops and planning
sessions. Girls-and-boys-will-be separated-at the-11:00pm-curfew time-in-separate.cabins: The--
chaperones.that will-be there-are-Mrs: Sidle-(OHS-FFA-Advisor),~Mrs. Rogers(OLJH FFA Advisor), and a..

few.members-of Oakleaf FFA-Alumni.

Oakleaf High FFA and Oakleaf Jr. High FFA will have an Officer Parent Info Night in the OHS
Agriculture Room on May 13, 2013 at 6:00pm. This will be where we give out a lot of information as for
what to expect during the upcoming school year and more information about the Officer Retreat. We
ask that parents and FFA Officers attend this meeting so that everyone is on the same page about the
expectations of the year.

We cannot wait to get this year started and begin our 2013-2014 FFA year with this new and
wonderful Officer Team! If you ever have any questions at all, please contact me at
lehendricks@oneclay.net.

Thank you,

%\é’uﬁz@ QC@%UUQJ

Laura Rogers
Oakleaf Jr. High FFA Advisor
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“amp Chowenwaw {Cho'-wen-waw), is a beautiful
150-acre site at the mouth of Black CTreek, near
its confluence with the St. Johns River. The Girl
Scouts operated the site as a camp for over 70 years,
The ariginal cabins and the Big Cabin were built with
federal aid using logs cut on site. The camp opened
on july 1, 1933, Camp Chowenwaw has played an
important role in the lives of three generations of
young women in Northeast Florida, Thousands of
campars have stayed at the Camp; many have gone
on o be leaders in our community.

k[ n 2006, Clay County purchased the camp from the
A Girl Scouts with assistance from Florida
Communities Trust. It is now a public park offering a
variety of recreation including trails with interpretive
signs, camp sites, education buildings, fishing pier,
canoe launch, picnic pavilions, swimming pool,
volleyball court, outdoor classroom, museum, and
playground. The Park is managed as a conservation,
historic preservation, and outdoor recreation area.




